
2012 April 21 Rain, rain, rain! 

The farmers were happy about the light rains the first week of April.  Then the rains became 
continuous and heavy.  Many areas experienced flooding.  Many farmers in this area were 
distressed because their fields were under 6-12 inches of water and they could not dig trenches 
fast enough to save their crops.  This past week we have pretty well dried out, and people are 
better able to assess what they have left.  I heard several people quietly comment that God is in 
control, even though they do not understand. 

We needed to change the location for the extra property purchase.  That purchase was made this 
week.  We still need to deal with formalities, but the land now belongs to me.  I hope the papers 
come through more quickly this time! 

The first load of sand has already been dumped in preparation for making blocks for the 
gatehouse/storage building on the new clinic site.  We hope to purchase construction materials 
this week and then let the crews go to work! 

I was able to do the flannelgraph for the last week of our Lord’s life, His resurrection and return 
to heaven.  It always seems like there are more restless kids with the story of the crucifixion than 
at other times, but there were also many very attentive children.  God used this story in my life to 
convict me of sin and my need of the only Savior years ago, and I trust He will do the same for 
these children. 

Thank you for your interest and your prayers. 


